
Executive Council 
Immanuel Lutheran Church 

May 14, 2019 
 

Members present: Paul Savereide, Beth Hansen, Pat Hammer, Tami Ehlers, Paul 
Nelson 
 
Tami gave devotions. 
 
Secretary’s report:  Paul Savereide moved to approve the minutes as amended, 
second by Paul Nelson. 
 
Pastor Update: Two funerals this month went smoothly, Palm Sunday, Holy Week 
and Easter were very well attended. Dan Schwartz gave a wonderful concert kicking 
off our capital campaign.  We had a good financial month. The Building Up Campaign 
currently has 112 pledges for $570,000. The average pledge is $5,000. Paul invited 
us to pray for people who haven’t been to church for a while.  
Fall theme is Everyday Worship. 
 
Old Business: Beth looked at some audit procedures from other churches. The audit 
committee should specify that their report is done following procedures set in place 
by our church bylaws. There should be a draft of the report signed by all committee 
members. Beth will send a summary of these procedures to the committee.  
 
New Business: Beth submitted a summary of the last council meeting to the Monday 
morning e-blast.  
Next month Paul meets with Jeff Kjellberg to follow up with the ‘Why Church?’ 
conversation. 
 
The meeting adjourned. 
 
Pat Hammer, council secretary 
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